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First Methodist Church 

Of Enterprise, AL 
 

Our Vision 
To transform the world with 

the good news of Jesus 
Christ. 

 
 
 

  Our Mission Statement 

Our mission is to help people 
become disciples who know 

God, grow as Christ followers, 
and go live on mission. 

SIGN UP FOR FMCE 
PEW NEWS & 

MONTHLY 
NEWSLETTER 

If you would like to receive our 
monthly newsletter and/or 

notifications via FMCE Pew 
News, email 

secretary@fmce.church or call 
334-347-3467 and you will be 
added to the distribution list. 

  Record of  
Our  

Faithfulness 
  

June Total Budget Expenses         $54,778 
June Budget Received                   $66,209 
June Budget Shortage                     ($11,431)  

 
June Capital Improvement   
   Expenses $    0      
June Capital Improvement  
   Received $     990         
June Capital Improvement  
   Overage  $     990 
 
June Ministry Plan Overage             ($12,421)   
  

(Unaudited as of July 28, 2025) 
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Memorials 
Wade Paramore 

Richard D. & Dr. Joanie Edwards 
Doug & Cecelia Williams 

Anne Couturier 
 

Frances Oates 
Herbert & Joyce Barr 

Bobbie & Gregory Harrison 
Anne Couturier 

Renee Landers (Mindy Collier’s Sister) 
Herbert & Joyce Barr 

Sheila Warren 
 

Diana Likely (Joan Ray’s Sister) 
Herbert & Joyce Barr 

 
Ronald Eugene Abrams (Dr. Amy Young’s Uncle) 

Herbert & Joyce Barr 
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BUDDY BENCHES 
Our community outreach this month is none other 
than Hana Hutchison. Hana is a great volunteer in 
our church throughout the year and a leader at 
Enterprise High School. While I was in Honduras, 
Hana reached out to me to explore the possibility of 
introducing a Buddy Bench through the Friendship 
Foundation program.. She has a few of these 
benches across the area elementary schools and 
asked if she could put one on our playground! The 
idea behind the buddy bench is that a child can go 
and sit there to show their friends they need a 
friend; what a great way to increase the way we 
love one another! Stay tuned for our next spotlight 

highlighting another young person in our church who is doing some great things as well!  

Pastor Matt 
 
 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 
 
 
 
 

FMCE MERCY FUND 
FMCE, you have continued to do great things through the Mercy Fund over the summer months 
to help out many families and individuals. On Wednesday nights, seven individuals were 
provided with meals; temporary housing was provided for nine individuals and two families; four 
individuals received help with their utility bills; a storm victim received rental assistance; an 
individual was provided food, while another was provided gas money.  
 
All of our life experiences are different, but for some, as hard as they try to turn their lives 
around, they are handed one financial or medical blow after another. It becomes overwhelming 
and hard to see God in all of it. FMCE, you have made an impact on one individual who has been 
working hard to maintain their faith and change their life despite medical emergencies, losing 
their home, and transportation failing them. Thank you! 
 
Please continue to prayerfully give to our Mercy Fund so that FMCE can continue to make an 
impact on the city of Enterprise. 
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“1st THINGS” Dinner 
We had a great turnout for our first “1st Things” Dinner on Sunday, July 27, 2025.  We welcomed a group of 37 
looking to learn and discover more about FMCE and our church family.  Pastor Matt Jordan and Deborah Owens 
led these individuals as they explored our mission and beliefs, ways to become involved, programs and activities, 
and worship services.  A tour of the FMCE campus was enjoyed by all. 
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FMCE FINANCE MOMENT 
I hope everyone is enjoying the summer and the fun it can bring. During summer, church attendance 
can be a little lighter as families take time to enjoy time away from school. This past Sunday, I spoke 
to several friends at church, as some church members are planning to travel out of state to see 
children and grandchildren, and others are enjoying time off at the beach or the lake. Although the 
summer is a time for enjoying some time off, the financial needs of the church do not take time off. 
The church facilities constantly require repairs and renovations, not to mention the cost of cooling 
the buildings during the summer months is significant. The church is blessed with a wonderful staff 
that needs to be supported with both our prayers and our finances. The staff is making great plans 
for activities in the fall, and, believe it or not, it won’t be long before plans will begin related to year-
end activities around Christmas. Please enjoy your summer, but also remember to make every effort 
to continue to support the financial needs of our wonderful church family, church staff, and church 
facilities. 

         ~Bubba Bryars 

FMCE Finance Committee 

 

FMCE 

Staff Spotlight 

Rev. Matthew Jordan 

Rev. Matt is a native of Arab, AL, but his wife, Mary 
Evelyn, is a true native of Enterprise. Matt's passion is 
making disciples, preaching, and congregational care. At 
First Methodist Church, Matt's greatest desire is for 
everyone to come together as we seek to follow Jesus, 
our Lord and Savior. 
 

Matt is a graduate of the School of Christian Studies at 
the University of Mobile and of Asbury Theological 
Seminary, where he completed an MDiv in 2022. Matt 
will begin his doctoral work at Asbury Theological 
Seminary this August as well.  
 

Matt and Mary Evelyn have two children: John Graham 
and James Cochran. Their greatest joy is serving the 
First Methodist Church of Enterprise.  
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August Acolytes & Crucifer Schedule 
 

 
 

August 3: Acolytes: Havana Lett & Mary Kathryn Marshall 
 Crucifer:  Hadrian Lett 

 
August 10: Acolytes:  Harley Schlieger & Zander Schlieger 
 Crucifer:   Havana Lett 

 
August 17: Acolytes:  John Curry Lyons & Walt Stuart 
 Crucifer: Maggie Lyons 

 
August 23: Acolytes: Harley Schlieger & Zander Schlieger 
(Founder’s  Crucifer:  Mary Kathryn Marshall 
     Day) 

 
August 30: Acolytes:  John Curry Lyons & Maggie Lyons 
 Crucifer: Hadrian Lett 

Awakening 
A Word from Pastor Matt 

 

I 
f I were to ask you to pray for awakening, what is the first thing on your mind? Is it to wake up in 
the mornings without caffeine? Is it to awaken to the truth of news sources? Is it to awaken to the 
role of the Spirit in your life, or to be aware of sin? Awakening can mean many things, and in this 
newsletter, we won’t have a single, definitive answer. Seedbed, a resource provided by Asbury 

Seminary alongside other conservative Wesleyan communities, emphasizes the necessity of prayer for 
awakening. On June 30th, our staff met for our annual planning meeting, where we specifically prayed for 
awakening. Our prayers are for our congregation to be awakened to the life-giving power of the Spirit, for 
Gospel awareness and conviction in our community, for future leaders to be raised in our church, for 
current leaders to be developed and discipled, and for our church to flourish in spiritual maturity. True 
growth isn't always about the numbers; it's about the profound understanding we gain of the mission 
Christ has given us to create disciples. Another term for awakening could be revival; to be revived in the 
Spirit, to walk with Him, and not just speak about Him. To be revived or awakened with a passion for the 
gospel, like when we first came to know Christ. To be revived or awakened with a passion for the lost and 
a passion for holiness. To be revived and awakened is and should be our prayer, so we seek for Christ to 
move. Pray for it, beg for it, and seek it in every facet of your life.  
 

For the Awakening,  
Pastor Matt 
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Pastor Billy’s Notes 
Would You Consider Joining the Chancel Choir? 

How About Christmas Choir? 
And when the song was raised [by singers with trumpets, cymbals, and other musical instruments] … the 
house the Lord was filled with a cloud, so that the priests could not stand to minister because of the cloud; 
for the glory of the Lord filled the house of God.                (2 Chronicles 5:13-14) 

 

T 
his Scripture shows God’s approval and describes the singing of the Levitical choir with its 288 
singers (I Chronicles 25) and 4,000 musicians in all (1 Chronicles 23). Cymbals, harps, and 120 
trumpeters accompanied them. As they sang and played, the glory of the Lord was revealed 
through the music with such power that all other ministry had to stop for a time. 

Many scholars date the writing of 1st and 2nd Chronicles around 400 years before Christ. So, we know for 
certain that at least for 2400 years large vocal choirs, wind instruments, stringed instruments, and percussion 
instruments have been a very important and necessary part of the worship of God. The choir’s role today, as 
then, is one of worship leadership, whose members are dedicated, give freely of their time and talents, and 
have joyfully accepted the opportunities provided by the choir for advancing the Kingdom of God. The choir 
is a leadership group in hymn singing, playing instruments and worship; a priestly group, whose primary 
purpose is to lead and strengthen worship through singing and playing instruments. The choir is a crusading 
force, striving always to make worship more beautiful and valid. 

The single most important thing we do as a church is to gather as a body of Christ and worship our God. We 
were created for this! Praise through music, as the above story tells us, is an integral part of that worship. 
The music ministry is a very important ministry of the church and those who are called to participate have 
an awesome responsibility.  

As we begin this new choir season, we have several openings in the choir. We have openings for sopranos, 
altos, tenors, and baritones. If you can carry a tune, like to sing, and are willing to commit to Wednesday 
rehearsals and Sunday worship, we have a place for you. It is not necessary that you be a trained musician or 
even read music. In the average church choir, normally only a few can read music, and some have never 
sung in a choir before. Before making a commitment, if you would like to come to a few rehearsals just to 
see what it would be like, that would be great! Please think and pray about joining our family. We have a 
great time together! We meet at 6:00pm on Wednesday evenings in the choir room - A 200 (upstairs behind 
the sanctuary).  

We will soon begin rehearsals for Christmas choir. If you would like to join, the rehearsals begin September 
3rd. Christmas rehearsals will be each Wednesday at 6pm, and in the beginning and will be 30 minutes in 
length. As we get closer to performance dates, those rehearsals will increase in length to one and a half 
hours weekly. You will not have to commit to singing in the choir every Sunday. Childcare will be available 
for all rehearsals. Performance date for the Christmas program will be December 21st, at 3:00pm and 
5:30pm.  

Also, we have openings for Hallelujah Singers, Ju“bell”ation Ringers Handbells, Sisters In Song, Saved By 
Grace, and the Christmas orchestra. Contact me for more information about any of these groups. 

We have a special place for you, so come and be a part of this magnificent centuries-old tradition of leading 
worship through music and praise. If you have any questions please contact me. 

“Sing”cerely, 

Billy  

Office (334) 347-3467 or Cell (334) 494-4066 Email: music@fmce.church 
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  “Children are a gift from the Lord.” 
Psalm 127 : 3 

Tammy Ezzell, Director 
mdo@fmce.church ~ 334-393-2536 

 August 2025 
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Hospitality 
 
In a world that increasingly values convenience over connection, the Church is uniquely called 
to be different. One of the most powerful ways we can live out our faith is through radical 
ordinary hospitality—a quiet, consistent, yet profoundly transformative practice that reflects the 
heart of Christ. As I continue to read the book, The Gospel Comes with A House Key, by 
Rosaria Butterfield, I continue to be amazed at the simple ways we can enrich our hospitality 
skills using our home and the Church.  

The phrase may sound contradictory at first. How can something be both radical and ordinary? 
Yet this is exactly what the gospel calls us to: a lifestyle of openness and welcome that 
becomes so deeply woven into our daily lives, it feels natural—even as it challenges cultural 
norms.  

Radical ordinary hospitality is about making room in our lives, schedules, and hearts for 
others—especially the stranger, the outsider, the lonely, and the forgotten. It’s about seeing our 
homes, not as personal fortresses, but as outposts of God’s Kingdom. As it relates to the 
Church, it is about volunteering to not only do what is needed to sustain the Church and allow it 
to grow but to also establish a lifestyle where we are prioritizing the Church and considering 
its needs. It is embracing the place where we worship that allows us to continue to meet the 
requirements of God’s commandments to consider others and to bring God’s biblical vision to 
life in tangible ways. It requires intentionality that is deeply relational and at times will not feel 
like the norm. It is in the extra time that we spend to help others, not like us, to understand that 
they belong.  

Scripture overflows with the call to hospitality. In Romans 12:13, Paul urges believers to 
“practice hospitality,” and Hebrews 13:2 reminds us, “Do not neglect to show hospitality to 
strangers, for thereby some have entertained angels unawares.” Jesus Himself modeled this in 
every interaction—welcoming children, sharing meals with sinners, and making room at the 
table for those the world rejected. We need to nourish the Mary and Martha in each of us.  

In today’s divided and fast-paced culture, hospitality becomes a form of mission. Many 
people are starving for community, craving spaces where they are seen and known. When the 
Church offers that space—not just in Sunday services but in everyday life—it becomes a 
beacon of hope.  

As we move forward as a church, let’s ask ourselves: Who is God calling me to welcome? How 
can I use my home, my time, my resources, to reflect His love? How can I use my time to 
volunteer to make ordinary radical hospitality the norm?  

Consider starting small—invite a new church member over for coffee, find a need in the church 
and volunteer, or greet someone new each Sunday with genuine warmth. Consider answering 
the call to volunteer in the areas that you feel are important to facilitate a new normal. 
Together, we can build a culture of radical ordinary hospitality that transforms lives—ours 
included. Let’s be known as a church where no one feels like a stranger for long. Please 
let me know how I can facilitate your journey.  
 

In His Service,  

FMCE Hospitality Coordinator
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Step Studies Opening Soon! 
We have mentioned Celebrate Recovery step studies in this newsletter from time to time.  Currently, 
there is an open invitation to any members of the FMCE congregation who may be interested in an 
opportunity for spiritual growth.  One does not have to attend CR or be prepared to volunteer at CR to 
reap the benefits of this small group experience.   

We have both men’s and women’s CR step studies opening early this fall.  The sign-up sheets are on the 
information table on Tuesday nights, or you may give a CR leader a phone call or text to let us know to 
add your name to the list.  Days and times will not be decided until the step study leader reaches out to 
all of those signed up to determine when a good meeting time is.  We will meet in a classroom at the 
church.   

If you talk with anyone who has attended the small group that we call a step study, that person will 
more than likely tell you what a difference it has made in his or her life.  You will bond with your step 
study sisters or brothers.  The spiritual journey you take together will help you grow closer to God and 
more knowledgeable of scripture.  God wants us to encourage one another and hold each other 
accountable.  A good place to do this is in a CR step study, where all is confidential and the love of God 
and neighbor is of utmost importance.    

Blessings,  

Jean Johnson, 334-406-7964 
Ambassador for Enterprise Celebrate Recovery 

 

Respite Ministry 
at First Methodist Church Enterprise 

Where Your Loved Ones Are Loved 
 

There is a new ministry on the horizon in Enterprise, AL.  Respite Ministry is designed to serve our participants 
(our friends) and their caregivers.  Caregivers for those with early to moderate Alzheimer’s or dementia need a 
few hours break from their 24/7 caregiver duties.  The joyful discovery is that our friends with dementia thrive in 
this environment of acceptance and love.  They look forward to coming back to where the “happy people” are.   

 
We will be there to provide positive social interaction, light exercise, food, music, games, and much more for our 
friends.  There is flexibility in your choice of volunteer hours.  You’re invited to join us!  You will be greatly 
blessed. 

 
Jean Johnson, Acting Director, 334-406-7964   
 
Respite Ministry Training Date:  Saturday, August 23, 2025, 9 am - 2 pm, Fellowship Hall (lunch provided) 

 
If you cannot volunteer in person, another way to help is to go to https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/owner-
view/2YKAKQXAL2JPG for Respite Ministry at First Methodist Church Enterprise. 

https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/owner-view/2YKAKQXAL2JPG
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/owner-view/2YKAKQXAL2JPG
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/owner-view/2YKAKQXAL2JPG
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PRAYER LIST 
Please include the following in your daily 

prayers.  If you know someone who should 

be included on this list, please feel free to 

or call the Church Office at 334-347-3467 

or email secretary@fmce.church to add 

your request.  If you see someone on this 

list who needs to be removed, we would 

appreciate that information as well.  Please 

pray earnestly for these and others you 

have upon your hearts. 

Our Church; Unspoken Concerns; Our 

Nation; Our Frontline Workers; The United 

States of America; Our President, Vice-

President, and current administration; Our 

United States Military Men & Women; 

Law Enforcement Officers, Firefighters, 

Paramedics, EMTs, Doctors, Nurses, & 

Hospital Staff; Hurricane Victims; National 

& Worldwide Issues; Natural Disaster 

Victims; Chris, Stefanie, Jake & Olivia 

Archie; Herbert & Joyce Barr; Bennie & 

Geraldine Beckham; Jackie Bryars; Rick 

Burch; George Chattin; Craig Cody; Kevin 

Cohee; Mindy Collier; The Don Ellis 

Family; Kathy Gammill; Gene Gullo; Su 

Hunter; Carl & Earlene Jackson; Jane 

Jesson; Peggy Jeter; Betty Johnson; Caro & 

Jack Kaiser; Carolyn Lambert; Joann 

McCormack; Gene & Katie Marcum; Billy 

& Laurielee Mixson; Bonnie Morgan; 

Jordan Morrow; Dorothy Munns; Teresa & 

Brian Neill; Gina & Harry Oates;      

Shirley Paramore; Kathryn Peacock; Kathy 

Przybala; Joan & Steve Ray; Mary Rollins; 

Dottie Schwartz; Sis Sherling; The Thomas 

Souza Family; Rudy & Susan Taarea; 

Debbie Tarbox; Jay Wallace; Sarah 

Williams; Pat Williams; Jason Wood; 

Marci Young. 

 

 

 
 
 
August 
 

1 – Shirley Paramore 
2 – Kathy Bynum, Faye Rowe, Katie Stuart 
3 – Maggie Lyons 
4 – Mary Catherine Wood 
5 – Camille Bracewell 
6 – None. 
7 – Michael Hines 
8 – Sylvia Smith, John Wyatt McCrea 
9 – Milesa Eagan, Teddie Humphreys 
10 – None 
11 – Amelia Brown, Piper Easdale 
12 – None 
13 – John Martin Owens 
14 – Lisa Martin, Denver Sasser 
15 – Bubba Bryars, Michael Sheldon 
16 – Geraldine Beckham, Keith Doot, Marcia Jones 
17 – None 
18 – Mason Cappadoro, Ken Peck 
19 – None 
20 – None 
21 – Debra Cherry, Astin Moe, Jaxson Ward 
22 – None 
23 – Brooke Bynum, Betty Fergus, Bobbie Harrison, Joan 
McArthur 
24 – Anne Couturier 
25 – None 
26 – None 
27 – None 
28 – Hana Hutchison, Wendy Krajnik, Nancy Riegle 
29 – Jan Sawyer, Ken Satterfield 
30 – Scott Childress, Steffanie Childress, Shellye Foley,  
        James MacHaffie 
31 – None 
 
 
 

September 
1 – None 
2 – None 
3 – Harry Oates 
4 – Katie Sawyer 
5 – Jean Hartley 
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